
Gratefully advocating... June GrACE Newsletter
God bless our graduates!

The mission of GrACE is to inspire, invigorate 
and embolden the spirit of Catholic education 
in order to unite, engage, educate and  
communicate with one voice on its behalf.

GrACE Newsletter
GrACE newsletter seeks to build a 
provincial Catholic community by 
celebrating Catholic education  
across Alberta.

Dear Advocates,
It is with profound thankfulness and with a deep sense of God’s infinite blessings, that I say farewell to my time as  
Director of GrACE. There is no question in my mind that the spark of this provincial initiative, that this grateful  
advocacy movement, was the work of the Holy Spirit. From the inspired name, “GrACE”,  to the unity of our 
partners and providers, to the joyful gatherings that have become the hallmark of our engagement times, to 
the incredible support we have received from all corners of the Catholic network within Alberta, the fruits of  
the Holy Spirit are evident.

Thank you for your “yes”.  Thank you for your prayers. Thank you for your hard work, care and absolute 
commitment. I will continue to be a grateful advocate for this precious gift of publicly funded Catholic 
education wherever I go and in whatever I do.

Gratefully,

Bonnie
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From the GrACE Board
The GrACE Board would like to express our heartfelt appreciation and 
extend our deepest thanks to Bonnie Annicchiarico for her exceptional 
leadership as the Executive Director of GrACE (Grateful Advocates of 
Catholic Education).

Bonnie’s unwavering dedication, visionary guidance, and tireless efforts 
have played a pivotal role in nurturing and strengthening Catholic 
education in Alberta. Under her stewardship, GrACE has thrived,  
becoming a beacon of hope and inspiration for all those who believe in 
the transformative power of Catholic schools. As advocates of Catholic 
education, we recognize and appreciate the countless hours, sacrifices,  
and personal investments Bonnie has made to further the cause that is 
so dear to our hearts. Her leadership has inspired us to become active  
participants in shaping the future of Catholic education, as we continue 
to champion its profound impact on the lives of our children and society 
as a whole. Once again, thank you, dear Bonnie, for your exceptional 
leadership and unwavering commitment to GrACE and Catholic education.  
Your legacy will continue to inspire generations to come, as we strive 
to create a brighter future through the transformative power of  
Catholic education.

With sincere gratitude and thanks to Bonnie,

The GrACE Board of Directors

Introducing the new Director 
of GrACE: Kate Mallon
Rooted in my Catholic values and beliefs, I am drawn 
to my new post and to working with the wider Catholic 
Education family in Alberta as the new Executive 
Director for GrACE (Grateful Advocates for Catholic 
Education).

I am passionate about the role of GrACE and look 
forward to building cooperative relationships and 
strong partnerships to accomplish the goals of GrACE 
while engaging all stakeholders to build trust and 
lasting relationships.

In addition to other organizations and associations  
within the wider Catholic Education family in Alberta,  
I am excited to assist GrACE’s leadership to advocate  
for Catholic values in curriculum development and 
educational policies that value Catholic schools and 
their mission.

I look forward to the collective efforts of all within 
the Catholic Education system to include wonderful  
teachers; staff and student 
body. As wells as each and 
everyone in our parishes and 
beyond.

I am very grateful to GrACE and 
the wider Catholic Education 
family for my warm welcome.  
God’s providence knows no 
bounds! 

Thank you and Farewell
What a year it’s been for Catholic schools!  As June 
arrives, we say good-bye to leaders of excellence who 
have witnessed their faith in powerful ways.  Thank 
you for all you have done.  May God bless you on the 
next phase of your journey.

Bishop McGrattan- Bishops’ Catholic Education Liaison
Bishop William T. McGrattan was appointed by Pope Francis to succeed Bishop Henry  
as the 8th bishop of the Diocese of Calgary and was installed on February 27, 2017.   
Upon his arrival in Alberta, Bishop McGrattan immediately assumed the role as Catholic  
Education liaison on behalf of Alberta’s Bishops.  In the past 6.5 years, Bishop McGrattan  
has made a significant impact on Catholic education.  He has been involved and attentive 
and guided the work of ACSTA, CCSSA, GrACE and his own Catholic school districts in 
powerful ways.  Bishop McGrattan’s has listened, counselled and encouraged.  We are  
so grateful for his investment and incredible commitment to our Catholic schools.  
Bishop McGrattan leaves his post of liaison as he assumes the presidency of Canadian 
Conference of Catholic Bishops (CCCB).  We wish Bishop McGrattan all the best in his 
new national leadership role.  Thank you for shepherding us these past years.
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Superintendents
Michael Hauptman, Executive Director,  
CCSSA
It is with great regret that we say farewell  
to Michael Hauptman, who has served as  
Executive Director of the Council of Catholic  
School Superintendents for the past three 
years. The experience and devotion to his  
faith that Michael brought to the role was  
truly a gift from the Holy Spirit, as he helped  
guide Catholic Education in Alberta through 
some difficult waters.  Catholic School boards 
in this province will reap the benefits of the 
work Michael has spearheaded for many years to come and 
are truly in his debt.  On behalf of CCSSA, God’s blessings to 
you in your future endeavors!  

Sincerely, 

Paul Corrigan,  
President CCSSA

Robert Martin, Chief Superintendent,  
Edmonton Catholic School District
After a 37-year career serving Catholic 
Education, I have decided to retire as Chief 
Superintendent of Edmonton Catholic 
Schools this summer. I have had the pleasure 
of serving as teacher, Assistant Principal, 
Principal, Division Principal, Assistant 
Superintendent, and Chief Superintendent. 
I have had the pleasure of working for the 
St. Paul School Division, Greater St. Albert 
Roman Catholic Separate School Division 
and Edmonton Catholic Schools. I was also fortunate to have 
a secondment to the Department of National Defence to work 
as principal of the Canadian Section at AFNORTH International 
School, a NATO school in The Netherlands.

“I am grateful to have had the blessing of being able to help 
shape the lives of the students whom I have personally taught 
and the students who attend Edmonton Catholic Schools. In 
the words of Thomas Groome, ‘To be educator is to stand on 
holy ground – people’s lives.’”

I have been so blessed over my career to have worked alongside 
so many wonderful people; my educational journey was inspired 
by many great individuals! I was fortunate to have had the 
opportunity to reach out to so many of my colleagues as we 
navigated what is arguably the most challenging time ever 
faced by our society, a pandemic.

I am honoured to have been a part of Catholic education in 
Alberta as it continues to grow as we fulfill our mission… to 
provide a Catholic education that inspires students to learn 
and that prepares them to live fully and to serve God in one 
another. 

Tim Cusack, Deputy Superintendent 
Edmonton Catholic School District
In his 30 years of serving Catholic Education 
in Alberta, Tim has experience across three 
school jurisdictions: Holy Family School 
Division, Christ the Redeemer School 
Division and Edmonton Catholic Schools. 
In 2015 Tim assumed duties as Assistant 
Superintendent of Learning Service for five 
years and now is retiring after serving for 
three years as Deputy Chief Superintendent. 

Tim earned his Doctorate in Education at the University of 
Portland in 2020. His dissertation centered on increasing the 
self-efficacy of school-based leaders; particularly assistant 
principals. Tim is a sessional instructor with Newman Theological  
College and in August 2023, will commence duties as Dean 
of Education at Concordia University of Edmonton. He has 
co-authored a book for Corwin Press, Leader Ready and serves  
as a leadership development consultant with Corwin.  

Provincially, Tim served for five years on the provincial executive  
of the Council of Catholic Superintendents of Alberta and was 
president in 2019-2020. Tim is passionate about leadership 
development, mentorship, coaching, systems change and 
improvement. He has over 35 years of experience with the Royal 
Canadian Navy (Reserve) as a Naval Warfare Officer including  
three years as commanding officer of HMCS NONSUCH in 
Edmonton.  He currently serves as Senior Staff officer of 
Outreach for Western Region and was awarded the Queen’s 
Platinum Jubilee medal in March 2023 for his commitment to 
K-12 education in Alberta.  

In his spare time Tim writes poetry, enjoys playing bass guitar, 
contemplates life on the golf course, and has recently deepened 
his passion for life-long learning by achieving his advanced 
open-water scuba diving qualification. He is a father of three 
sons and resides in St. Albert with his wife, Susan. 

Glenn Nowosad- Superintendent,  
East Central Alberta Catholic Schools
East Central Alberta Catholic Schools bid 
Mr. Glenn Nowosad a heartfelt farewell. As 
the Superintendent, Glenn led ECACS with 
a servant’s heart, and his gifts and talents 
have significantly improved the advance-
ment and performance of the entire school 
division. Mr. Nowosad is a dedicated 
professional, and his presence will be greatly 
missed. Thank you, Mr. Nowosad, for your 
Christ-like service, and all at ECACS wish you the best as you 
move into the next chapter of your retirement life. May God 
bless you with much peace, good health, and blessings of joy 
and love. We will greatly miss you, and be sure to stop by and 
say hello between your well-deserved fishing trips!
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Scott Morrison, Superintendent,  
Christ the Redeemer Catholic Schools
Congratulations to Dr. Scott Morrison who 
will be retiring from Christ the Redeemer 
Catholic Schools.  CTR would like to extend 
our sincere thanks and appreciation to Scott 
for his years of service to the division!  We 
pray the next chapter of your life is filled 
with many blessings!

Scott and his wife, Lorraine, began their  
careers teaching with Ft. McMurray Catholic. Four years later, 
they moved to Okotoks, where Scott served as a teacher, an 
elementary principal, and a secondary principal with CTR 
Catholic. Scott concluded his career with 17 years in senior 
leadership and has been the Chief Superintendent of CTR 
Catholic for the past 10 years.

Scott served on the College of Alberta School Superintendents  
(CASS) Board of Directors for five years and is currently the CASS  
president. Over the years, he’s also enjoyed leading professional  
development across the province, teaching at St. Mary’s University 
and the University of Calgary, and serving on the St. Mary’s 
University Board of Governors. Scott’s current side project is  
consulting on the development of St. Mary’s University’s Master  
of Education in Catholic Leadership program.

Serving as CTR’s superintendent has been Scott’s career high-
light, and he is deeply proud of what we have all built. He  
will leave with warm memories and hundreds of treasured 
relationships with staff across the division. Today, he reminded 
the administrators that the root of administer is to “minster”.  
As leaders, teachers, and support staff we are all called to minister  
to those we serve.  CTR’s personnel do this in a way that makes  
Scott proud of who we are and confident in who you will all 
continue to be.  

GrACE Says Thank You…
Special thank you to the dedicated GrACE volunteers  
for their tireless efforts to support the work of GrACE.  
You are SO appreciated!

Michelle  
Collette, 
Treasurer

Jolyne  
deMarco, 
Instagram  
Administrator

Grant Gay, 
Facebook 
Administrator

GrACE Summit Highlights
Thank you to Edmonton Catholic School District for hosting the fourth annual 
GrACE Summit in their new Lumen Christi Centre. With more than 140 registrants, 
inspiration, learning and great conversations were had by all.

Connect Online
We ask you to help us celebrate Catholic education in Alberta. 
Follow us on Facebook, Twitter and Instagram. Post your 
pictures and tag us so we can share them and celebrate 
too. Thanks for being a grateful advocate in support of 
Catholic education!

 † Facebook: www.facebook.com/GrACE4cathed 

 † Twitter: @GrACE4cathed 

 † Instagram: @grace4catholiceducation

 † GrACE Website

 † Email: gracedirector7@gmail.com

Top 10 take-aways from GrACE Summit 2023
1. Loved the table conversations. 
2. Excellent speakers; relevant and inspirational.       
3. Uniting our efforts and momentum around the province.
4. Effective format.  Relevant sessions followed by group talk.
5. Celebrating and sharing sacramental moments.
6. Wonderful sharing of ideas and best practices.
7. Spread the good news of Catholic  education. No false humility.
8. Let’s get a province-wide vision, mission statement for Catholic education.
9. Strong home-school-parish triad is necessary. We are not alone.  There are 

many of us!
10. Beautiful venue and day.  Food was excellent. Well planned. Bravo!

To see the highlights, click here.
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Catholic News
Indigenous Reconciliation Fund - caedm

RCMP charge 2 with arson after fire rips through historic 
church in northern Alberta | CBC News

Archbishop mourns loss of historic Alberta church destroyed 
by arson - BC Catholic - Multimedia Catholic News

Catholic Education Week 2023
 
Provincial Mass for Catholic Education May 19

St. Benedict Catholic School, Leduc, 
STAR Catholic
We are proud to wear our Catholic Education “In this  
together” shirts to support Catholic Education! We continue 
to be grateful for the many blessings we have as we permeate 
our faith each and every day.
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https://caedm.ca/indigenous-reconciliation-fund/
https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/edmonton/historic-northern-alberta-church-badly-damaged-in-suspicious-fire-1.6852531
https://bccatholic.ca/news/canada/archbishop-mourns-loss-of-historic-alberta-church-destroyed-by-arson


Catholic Education Week Highlights

St. Henry’s, CCSD
Submitted by Wanda Tong

Wearing blue, students, and staff at St. Henry gathered to take a moment 
to be grateful for the true gift Catholic Education is. After going for a  
walk around the school, students then wrote what they are thankful for  
on beach balls to mark the joy and happiness that we all share together 
as a Catholic school.  This opportunity was only one part of St. Henry’s  
faith filled week. On Monday students participated in their own Faith 
Day. Through the dedicated work of previous and current staff at St. 
Henry, and the gracious support of parent volunteers, students were  
able to see our faith come alive through various activities linked to the  
bible, such as “Pin The Tail On Jesus Donkey”. The day ended with each 
class getting a personal visit from Father Adrian, our district Chaplin, 
who graciously answered the burning questions the students had about 
the priesthood and our Catholic faith. Students were in awe of what 
Father shared and excited to be in the presence of a man who can 
preform the miracle of the Eucharist. Celebrating a blessed week, 
filled with many blessed days, St. Henry fully embraced the beauty 
and gift that publicly funded Catholic education provides. A gift we 
do not take for granted. God bless.

Social Media from around 
the Province...

Articles on Catholic Education
Arts, crafts and catechesis - Catholic Archdiocese 
of Grouard-McLennan (archgm.ca)
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https://www.archgm.ca/2023/06/arts-crafts-and-catechesis/?fbclid=IwAR3pMnIVOlH3-P9_iYORGvNXqK_HPgj8KoKDRb_nGQ1RKuO-XkrmHzKgEhA
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